MINUTES of H&F Cyclists AGM,

held at the Information Centre, 14 November 2001 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT 

John Griffiths, Gesine Dieck, Pat Tookey, Peter Schofield, John Ryan, Roger de Freitas, Jane Knight, Chris Amies, Gerard van Leeuwen, Mo Morgan, Simon Franklin (LBHF), Alex Forrest (LBHF) 

APOLOGIES 

Mark Alderton, Madeleine Stevens 

SUMMARY: 

The meeting was energetic, showed a vigourous enthusiasm from those present, and there is great hope that the group will evolve from being a co-ordinator led group to a co-ordinator co-ordinated group. 

CO-ORDINATORS'S REPORT: [John Griffiths] 


Over the last year we have reformed ourselves, voted a constitution and an equal opportunities policy. We have sorted out a dormant bank account. We have had regular meetings and good parties. 

However I / we are weak at getting more activists involved. We need more publicity, newsletters, creative input and to reach out to all those who do not know we exist. We need more people to be involved with LCC Head Office affairs. Our rides program is negligible. 

On a theoretical front we have shown a lot of promise. We have had input into the UDP review, been to Scrutiny Panel meetings, been to LCN meetings, are being consulted on the Shepherds Bush Green plans and have made a suggestion about the Broadway. We have got a small grant from the LBHF Education department and a grant from the LCC. 

Concerning concrete achievements on the ground so far we have had almost zero effect. A reverse of the calming in Emlyn rd, and a safer but not yet safe re-entry to the carriageway on the Olympia Bridge. We were consulted on the New Kings Road priority strategic route but our input was to no effect. 

A major success is that we have pressed the Council into having a cycling plan and perhaps into a review of the way they handle cycling matters. 

Our role is not solely to harass the Council but also to find better ways to promote cycling. We should have our own agenda. Hopefully we will co-operate with Transport for London and the Centre for Cycling Excellence. 

[Roger de Freitas said nice things before leaving to sing. He announced a forthcoming party at his place, details to be announced.]

TREASURER'S REPORT [Mark Alderton] 

Although the AGM is in November, I have organised the finances on a January to December as it coincides with the LCC financial year. 

The attached sheets shows our 2001 budget with actual numbers filled in where they are known. A key feature that we should note is that we applied for and received a grant from the council to put on some specific events for the socially excluded. The grant came though too late for us to organise events during the summer so we have held over the money until next year. We have added to the grant a portion of money of our own to ensure these events are a success. 

We started the year with 2 bank accounts one of which was dormant. The dormant account has now been closed and the contents (£92.31) transferred to our main account. 

The application for the LCC local borough grant in 2001 has been submitted and is being processed. We do not expect any issues. 

The current signatories for the bank account are: John Griffiths, Mark Alderton, John Ryan and Roger de Freitas 

------ 

The Accounts for year ending 31 Dec 2000 were accepted.

[Our treasurer Mark Alderton is away in Amsterdam. 

He explains that our present bank balance is £745.71 

This includes £150 +£500 (grant from LBHF Ed dept.) which we have set aside for a project. 

We expect an LCC grant this year of £125.50 

So far in the year 2001 our expenditure is £92.52 

If you wish to have an Excel 97 spread sheet of the accounts and budgets please send me an email 

john@truefeelings.com 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

The following positions were voted upon and accepted. 

Co-ordinator / Chair: John Griffiths 

Treasurer: Mark Alderton 

Secretary: Jane Knight 

Management Committee: 

Gesine Dieck, Pat Tookey, Peter Schofield, John Ryan, Roger de Freitas, Jane Knight, Chris Amies, Gerard van Leeuwen, Mo Morgan, 

LBHF Cycling Officer SIMON FRANKLIN and ALEX FORREST 

Simon talked at some length about the problems with the LCN funding and the Mayor's budget. He mentioned the good things that the Council had done and is doing. On interrogation the following emerged in discusion 

The Policy Group of the Environment Dept now has several officers with cycling experience. 

CHRIS BAINBRIDGE leads the group. He is the leader of the Borough's Cycling Officer Group [all London] 

SIMON FRANKLIN is our Borough's Cycling Officer. He also the Sector Leader for NW Sector of the LCN. He also deals with buses. 

ALEX FORREST is dealing with sustainable transport. 

STEVE BEVERLEY is dealing with Green Travel Plans, initially with the Councils own plans, and cycle training - safe routes to schools. 

The way they working together as a team is evolving. 

CYCLING PLAN 

Alex is working on producing a Cycling Plan based on / inspired by the Camden Cycling Plan [see www.camden.gov.uk]. The first step is to define the ISSUES, on which we will be consulted. This should be done before the end of this year. The plan itself will go out to wider consultation, and should be produced by next summer. This will have targets and will show how the Council will go about meeting the target of a >4 times growth in cycling. 

CYCLE PARKNG SURVEY 

Alex is also working on producing a survey of cycle parking facilities. We should be given a copy of this when finished. 

It should include details of how stressed the parking is at various locations. Dead bikes are a problem and should be removed. They can be reported on report forms, which can also be found on the LBHF website. 

[note underscore _ between council and services] abandonned vehicle 

http://www.lbhf.gov.uk/council_services/Environment/highways/OnlineForms/service.htm 

When a bike is officially removed the Councils Direct Services Operations [DSO] stores it for 90 days before disposing of it. The bikes are then given to John Ryan to recycle. This is some arrangement organised by the clientside operations of DSO through Peter Murphy. 

The council is looking for places on estates to put cycle parking. John Ryan, working with/for Chris Bainbridge, has identified the Clem Attlee estate as a suitable place to start. 

ON CONSULTATION 

On the subject of the Council consulting us John Griffiths thought there was room for improvement. 

On the consultation on the New Kings Road John pointed out that the plans had all been finalised on the computer at the time of the consultation. John felt we were used more just to say we had been consulted rather than any thought of listening to our comments. 

Concerning the OYBike scheme for a members-only mobile-phone booking system for short term bike hire, John Griffiths pointed out that we were not informed of any progress, and have only come across it by chance. John happened to meet the inventor at the cycling breakfast in June. A National Cycling Strategy leaflet promotes this as a fait accompli. 

http://www.nationalcyclingstrategy.org.uk/CycSolut.pdf 

John Ryan thinks the system has already been passed by the council. [He may be involved with possible maintenance]. 

Simon says that the Deputies are promoting the scheme for further advancement, but it has not yet been given the final go-ahead. [the Deputies being chosen councillors like Mike Cartwright and Sally Powell] 

A problem with the system is that it will take out a large number of Sheffield stands. Perhaps 100, perhaps 200. [the leaflet says that there will be locking points for 600 bikes, and there are supposed to be 3 locking points per stand.] At a time where the Council is committed to a >4 times increase in cycling why should a private for-profit company take out 100 or more stands at prime locations. Why cannot it provide its own? Note the bikes are all of a male variety so that the can carry advertising below the crossbar, rather than being of a unisex design. Opening discussions with us may mean that an innovative scheme can be refined so that it is acceptable, rather than becoming an object to be campaigned against. 

John thought the reason that we may not be consulted is that we may respond in an unfavourable way. Simon explained that it was because the plans were still not finalised. 

With consultations concerning Shepherds Bush Green things are better, in that we are involved with the design process. However we still know more about what is going on from TfL than from the Policy Group. Plans for the West side of the Green going around to Rockley rd should be with us soon. These plans have been sent to Babtie, consultants for the LCN. [At a previous meeting the LCN leader John Lee was not impressed with their efforts upto that point on their work on Priority Strategic Routes. Lets hope they are capable]. Babtie are supposed to be getting in touch with us. Babtie should produce their response to these plans in a matter of weeks. Then we and TfL will be able to make constructive suggestions if necessary. 

Babtie are also looking at the the Broadway, with a time scale of coming up with something by the end of the finacial year in April. 

OTHER 

The New Kings Rd Priority Strategic Route is considered a success. Usage is now 3 times what it was before. [It would be good to see these figures. Also to see the accident figures per trip and see if they have gone up or down]. 

The borough cycling map is on the web and can be updated as new routes are put on. [when? NKR route not yet on] 

Askew Rd/Uxbridge rd intersection to have a pedestrian phase. 

General displeasure expressed at parking in cycle lanes, glass in lanes, especially Goldhawk rd, Uxbridge rd. especially near the market. 

Olympia bridge to be fixed with less steep ramps in a week's time. 

We should co-operate with Steve Beverley on plans for cycle-training. 

The inspector's review of the UDP review is now published. How do we get to see it? How has our input into it been handled? Watch this space! 

CYCLE PARKING 

Jane Knight nettle@appleonline.net is co-ordinating our input into places where more cycle parking is needed. Concern was raised about Cycle parking at crowded places, including King St [also unsuitable stands - too thick for secure locking], Shepherds Bush stations, Barons Ct stn. Cycle parking at Adult Education Centres.

ENVIRONMENT AND REGENERATION SCRUTINY PANEL meeting, 

****NEXT WEEK**** 

Tuesday 20 November 2001 at 7pm. 

Main item CYCLE PARKING

Please come along to the Hammersmith Town Hall to see the Council operates. Have your personal say. It is through this Panel that we achieved any power that we may have. I will put more details on this list soon.

GENERAL DISCUSSION 

Mo breezed in fashionably late. There was a very lively debate of things we could do. 

Gesine said that she would help with the next newsletter. This needs to be produced before Monday 26 November. 

New Education Dept grant APPLICATION needs to be in by December 10. How to spend our present grant money. 

Obtain editorial coverage in HFM 

PLUS much more which I missed as I was packing up. I hope the enthusiasm will continue in the egroup. 

OTHER 

John Griffiths brought wine, juice and snacks to a value of £15.04, which he will claim for. He also brought along some leftover chicken tikka that Max would not touch, but got eaten. 

Next meeting - Same place - Wednesday December 12, 7.30pm PUT IN DIARY NOW 

------- 

john griffiths 

020 7371 1290 

john@truefeelings.com
